
President’s Message               1

Pool Operations                1

No more ManageCasa     2

Financials                             3-5

Calendar of Events            5

Board Meeting Minutes         6-8

Board Meeting Agenda     9

Find past issues of the Bee, Financials, FGHA
documents, announcements and more at the

FGHA webpage

February in Fiesta Gardens. Rain, Rain and more Rain.
We sure need it and usually February delivers.

Be sure to keep an eye out for the pet walkers and kids riding
around in the inclement weather.

The numbers of neighbors attending the monthly meetings is
increasing and it’s fun to see the community return. Come join us in
the Cabana for the Fiesta Garden’s Home Owner’s  Association on
the first Wednesday of the month.

The next Board meeting will be

Fiesta Bee
The February Newsletter

Volume LXIX Issue 2

When renting the cabana please read through
the contract carefully. There is important
information that you are responsible for: the do’s
and don’ts.

Your requested event time that you put in the contract
 That is right, you are

responsible for cleaning up after your party. Please do your
very best to be on time. A Board Member or volunteer will
be there to close up the cabana. Your time management is
important so Board Members or volunteers are not
inconvenienced. There is a checklist in the contract as well
as posted in the cabana.

The process on how to rent the cabana is on our .
If you have any issues please bring it to our attention rather
than hide behind your keyboard and post inaccurate
information on social media.  We host our association
meetings the first Wednesday of the month, in person, at
the cabana.

http://www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
mailto:editor@fiestagardenshoa.com
http://fiestagardenshoa.com
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president@fiestagardenshoa.com
Paul McCann

vp@fiestagardenshoa.com
Christina Saenz

civic@fiestagardenshoa.com

  parks@fiestagardenshoa.com
Mike Bratt

poolops@fiestagardenshoa.com
Steve Stanovcak

 poolmtc@fiestagardenshoa.com
Steve Muller

  social@fiestagardenshoa.com
Laurel Kent

  treasurer@fiestagardenshoa.com
Vicky Nguyen

secretary@fiestagardenshoa.com
Pam Miller

editor@fiestagardenshoa.com
Eleni Hulman

webmaster@fiestagardenshoa.com
Mariano Saenz

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: College of San Mateo, 700 West Hillsdale Boulevard

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM
Wednesdays 3:00 PM - 7:00 PM | Open Year Round
Location: 1010 Metro Center Boulevard

Sundays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: El Camino Real and O'Neill Avenue

Clementines
Grapefruit
Kiwifruits
Oranges
Pomelos
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https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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7 p.m., at the Cabana

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

City Meetings will be held online via Zoom calls. For
more information on these calls, please visit

Where: Please see Public Meeting Portal for details.
When:  5:30 PM - 7:00 PM  (Special Meeting)

7:00 PM - 9:00 PM  (regular Meeting)

Where: Hybrid Meeting: Please see Public Meeting
Portal for details.
When: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order at 7:03pm. Board Members in attendance were, Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations,
Laurel Kent-Social Director, Roland Bardonay-Parks Director, Paul McCann-President and Christina Saenz – Vice President. Rich
Neve-Civics Director joined the meeting late.

November operating expenses are $13,400.
Cash in operating account is $23,800.
Cash in reserve and cabana fund account is $23,500.
No dues collected in November. $239,900 collected thus far. This is 98% of the total.
We collected $2,300 in Emergency Assessments in November. We have collected $79,300 so far, which is 86% of the total.
We still need to collect $13,300 more.
No Special Assessments were collected in November. Two Members are making monthly payments and 2 are in collec-
tions. 485 members have paid in full.
No brick sales in November.
Our annual property taxes are $57,500 this year vs $13,000 last year. This is primarily from the sewar fees of $52,000. We
are still in dispute over this so property taxes are not yet shown in the financials.

We will need to decide if we are going to send the properties that have not paid the emergency assessment to ASAP Collections. We
are still incurring legal fees as we try to collect on the lawsuit.

Everything is fine regarding the pool.

The Turkey Trot was a great success. We had 75-80 people participate.
On December 21st we will have our Holiday Light Party at the cabana. It will be lots of fun with hayrides, cookie decorating
and homes will be judged. If you would like to be a judge or help, please contact Laurel.

Thank you, Laurel, for bringing back the Turkey Trot.
The park is great.
This is Rolands' last meeting as a Board Member.

It is so great to see so many homes that have put holiday lights up already.

There will be a 20% increase in our yearly dues this year, which will be $518.40. We kept most costs the same or flat with a 3%
increase for inflation.

Even with the dues increase we will be falling short on our budget, and we will need to do a special assessment. The Reserve Study
pointed out many items that need to be updated as well as the need to beef up our reserve fund.  Our pool is out of compliance and
will need a lot of work done to bring it up to code. There is a discussion about not having Lifeguards, they are a huge part of our
budget, $66,000 and not having them would help with our shortfall. If we decide not to have lifeguards it will not increase our
insurance, and we will need to make sure we have proper signing. People are concerned about this and the liability it may cause the
association. Another thought was that we have residents sign a waiver to get their pool wrist bands. We would then need to figure out
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order at 7:06pm. Board Members in attendance were, Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations,
Steve Muller -- Pool Maintenance, Laurel Kent -- Social Director, Mike Bratt -- Parks Director, Paul McCann – President, and Christina
Saenz – Vice President.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the December 4th minutes were
approved.

December operating expenses are $41,700. This includes legal fees, property taxes, electrical bills and social events.
Cash in operating account is -$1,700 in QuickBooks due to legal fees and property taxes. However, our bank account bal-
ance is not negative.
Cash in reserve and cabana fund account is $13,600.
No dues collected in December. $239,900 collected thus far. This is 98% of the total.
We collected $1,700 in Emergency Assessments in December. We have collected $79,300 so far, which is 87% of the total.
We still need to collect $11,600 more.
No Special Assessments were collected in December. Two Members are making monthly payments and 2 are in collec-
tions. 485 members have paid in full.
No brick sales in December.
Our annual property taxes are $57,500 this year vs $13,000 last year. This is primarily from the sewar fees of $52,000. The
City decided on an equitable adjustment and we now owe $28,200. The HOA paid half of the property taxes plus the 10%
penalty of $1,300, and we submitted an appeal for the penalty payment because the City would not accept partial payment;
the appeal process takes 3-5 weeks, and we will update as needed.
We should recover most of our legal fees and the legal fees that we are still incurring will be added on as well. Our attorney
is putting a lean on the properties and pursuing collections.
A water leak detector has been installed so that we will not have a problem in the future with leaking water. The water had
been leaking since July of 2023. Which intern caused us to have a large sewar fee added to our property taxes. Our prop-
erty taxes next year should not be anywhere near to what they are this year. The property taxes have been adjusted for our
new cabana but it’s hard to tell what they will be due to all the other issues involved this year. Property taxes are public so
you can see them online to see comparison of last year vs this year.

how to handle guests swimming at the pool. Maybe we would have someone at the front desk at the pool that would have them sign
a waiver. No matter what, there would be someone at the front desk when the pool is open. It will not be a lifeguard. We will check
again with our attorney as well and ask if a waiver would protect us. Steve Stanovcak will check with the City and Environmental
Health Department to see what their recommendations are. If we were able to start some of the pool repairs, it wouldn’t be until next
October.  We will also be looking into including a cleaning fee in the rental of the cabana.

There will be 3 one-time special assessment options that we will have homeowners vote on.  1. $205.00      2. $250.00 or 3. $300.00.
Most Board Members felt they were willing to pay $300.00. Vicky recommends at least doing number 2 or 3. The three options will be
sent out in the future for a vote.

You can find the results of our Reserve Study on our website. The study considers our funds and if we are well funded. Our last study
was in 2013. We have $7,000 in our reserve fund. They recommend we have $566,655.

They recommend that we put $103,500 at the end of each year into our reserve fund. The items that are highlighted in yellow on the
Reserve Study need to be done in 2025-2026. Page 17 of the reserve breaks it down; the pool area alone requires $117,080 in work.

The final inspection should have happened today, December 4th. We have not heard anything so far.

The next Meeting will be Wednesday January 8th, 2025, at 7:00pm on Zoom or join us in the cabana. The meeting was adjourned at
8:18pm.
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On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, Mike Bratt will now be our new Park Director.

Mike would like to create some park committees to get some work done at the park and save some money. If you're inter-
ested let Mike know. This is Mike’s 6th time as a Board Member.

A resident has noticed people using the tennis courts that don’t live here. She suggested that maybe we could change the
code more often to prevent this from happening. We can definitely do that in the future.

The pool is fine and welcome to Mike Bratt.

It’s been a year since I started coming here to the meetings. It's so great to see other people coming to the cabana for meet-
ings as well. I feel we will have some momentum in 2025.

Right now, we have three different prices to rent the cabana. 2025 will be our first full year of renting the cabana. It may take that
much time to figure out an appropriate price. We may not have lifeguards this coming summer, which could affect the price. It might
be easier to have a flat rate fee. It was suggested that we may want to have in the contract a check list of things that are expected
and the person renting the cabana would need to initial these items. It was also suggested that we have set times for renting the
cabana and that within those times it would include set up and clean up. As of now the cabana is already showing the wear and tear
after only a short time. The level of cleaning after parties is not consistent. Because of this it was reported that ants and cockroaches
have been seen. It was suggested we hire a cleaning service to come in and clean after parties. This would be included in the price
of the rental fee or would be a separate cleaning fee.  Also, the opening and closing of the cabana before and after the parties has
been on the board. There needs to be a better way.
It was decided to form a committee to go over all these suggestions and come up with a price and contract that is fair to everyone.

There have been some issues with ManageCasa. It can be challenging to work with. An example would be if you need to change the
name of an owner it can be a 9-step process. The reports are not reliable, accurate or trustworthy. Because of this we have gone
back to QuickBooks so now we have three things to update: Managecasa, QuickBooks and Constant Contact. We have one more
year left of the contract, and we can change to something else after that. In the interest of time, it was agreed that Vicky and Christina
would discuss some of these issues offline.

The next Meeting will be Wednesday February 5th, 2025, at 7:00pm on Zoom or join us in the cabana. Meeting was adjourned at
8:27pm.
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Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Monthly Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, February 5, 2025
7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report – Vicky Nguyen

4. Board Reports:

a. Civic –

b. Social – Laurel Kent

c. Parks – Mike Bratt

d. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

e. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

f. Vice President – Christina Saenz

g. President – Paul McCann

5. New Business

6. Old Business

a. Cabana pricing

b. Timing of both dues billing and late fee

c. Cabana update

7. Questions and Comments

8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed
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